Brightwell Foxhall and Purdis Farm 

Group Parish Council


Reply to the Parish Clerk:

Mrs Angie Buggs

27 Brendon Drive


Rushmere St Andrew


IPSWICH



Suffolk IP5 1NJ


Telephone: 01473 635341


Mobile: 07770575350


Email: angiebuggs2001@yahoo.co.uk
16th April 2018
Mr P Ridley
Suffolk Coastal District Council

Planning Department

Melton

Woodbridge

Dear Mr Ridley
Failure of the Planning Application Referral System
The Group Parish Council was disappointed that the application to build 4 houses at Purdis Rise, Purdis Farm Lane, Purdis Farm application reference DC/18/0079/FUL was approved. We were shocked to read in the Planning Officer’s Report that no formal request for committee was made by the Parish Council. This is incorrect a request for the application to be considered by the Planning Committee was submitted within the permitted timescale via the normal method. We have the evidence to support this including the email receipt from the appropriate mailbox.
We have been in touch with the Planning Officer who states that they checked both the online database and the relevant inbox but was unable to see any correspondence from the Parish Council. As result of this the determination was made by the Head of Planning and Coastal Management. 
It is unclear whether the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Planning Committee would have decided that this application should be decided by the Planning Committee, but they were not given the chance. The Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Planning Committee were not made aware that 21 objections were received and no letters of support. These objectors have potentially been denied the opportunity to state their case before the Planning Committee because of an administrative or computer error.
This is a clear failure of the referral system. Please can you tell us what you intend to do to rectify this situation and to ensure that it does not occur again.
The Group Parish Council would like the granting of this planning permission to be withdrawn or suspended whilst this situation is investigated, and the application referred to the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Planning Committee without delay.
Furthermore, the Group Parish Council would like a correction to be put on the Planning Portal relating to this application stating that a request for referral was made by the Parish Council, but this was not received or acted upon by the Planning Officer.
We look forward to receiving your response to this very concerning matter.
Yours sincerely
Angie Buggs

Clerk to Brightwell, Foxhall & Purdis Farm Group Parish Council


Chairman: Mrs. Elizabeth Warham 127 Bucklesham Road, Ipswich, Suffolk


